RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 10TH APRIL, 2001

	
	Agenda Item
	Business



	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact: K.A. Clare,

793 3009)
	AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 3rd April, 2001, be approved.



	2.
	Spike Island Environmental/ Security Improvements

(Contact: M. Collier,

793 8337)


	A report of the Lead Members for Housing and Development Services was submitted in respect of Spike Island Environmental/Security Improvements.

AGREED:
THAT the procurement of Phases 4 to 7 of the Spike Island Remodelling Programme by means of a Partnership with a contractor, and the exception which has been made to Contractual Standing Orders in connection with this matter, be noted.



	3.
	Annual  Review of Community and Social Services' Performance, 2000/01

(Contact: A. Williams,

793 2200)


	Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report in respect of the Annual Review of Community and Social Services' Performance, 2000/01, which had been undertaken by the Social Services Inspectorate.

Mr. L. James, Inspector, Special Care Regions (North), presented the report on the inspection.

AGREED:
THAT the Annual Review be noted, with thanks.



	4.
	Salford's Cultural Strategy

(Contact: R. Culpin,

736 9448)
	Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Arts and Leisure, submitted a report on Salford's Cultural Strategy, having regard to the Creative City Conference and the timetable for completion.

AGREED:
THAT the results of the consultation undertaken at the Creative City Conference be noted; and that the timetable for completion and further development be approved. 



	5.
	Capital Programme 2001/02

(Contact: J. Spink,

793 3230)
	Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report which identified the outstanding issues for consideration in determining the Capital Programme for 2001/02.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the Council be recommended to approve, in principle, a capital programme for 2001/02 of £61.580M as set out in Appendix 1 to the report, subject to close monitoring of contractual commitments as they are entered into during the year so that schemes are only committed when funding is identified as being available.



(2) THAT, until determined otherwise, tenders for individual contracts, once approved by the appropriate service Director and Lead Member, be  referred to the Director of Corporate Services for consideration of any implications for the capital programme, in consultation with the Lead Member for Corporate Services; and that such decisions be included in the monthly capital monitoring reports to the Budget Committee.



(3) THAT the Budget Committee be requested to advise the Cabinet on any recommendations it considers appropriate with regard to future planned capital expenditure, in the light of commitments as they are entered into.

(THE DECISION IN (1) ABOVE IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	6.


	Revenue Budget, 2001/02

(Contact: J. Spink,

793 3230)


	A report of the Budget Committee was submitted in respect of the progress of Directorates in the implementation of the savings approved as part of the 2001/02 Revenue Budget.

AGREED:
(1) THAT any additional costs arising from the settlement of pay awards above amounts provided for in the Revenue Budget be met from existing budget allocations.



(2) THAT the Lead Member for Development Services report to Cabinet on the strategy for managing vacant property to avoid vandalism.



(3) THAT a further report be submitted in respect of the contributions to the Bridgewater Canal Trust and Boddon Lodge Bowling Club.



(4) THAT a further report be submitted, as a matter of urgency, in respect of the issues of fees and charges, and office accommodation.



(5) THAT the proposed forum of Community Committee Chairs and Link Members in respect of highway maintenance be endorsed; and that the forum be used as a means of giving Community  Committees the ability to determine priorities within their areas.




	7.
	Review of Cash Collection Services

(Contact: M. Vickers,

793 3230)
	Councillors Derek Antrobus and John Warmisham, Lead Members for Corporate and Housing Services, respectively, submitted a joint report reviewing cash collection services.

Councillor John Warmisham reported that Corporate Services had agreed to identify the means by which the annual shortfall of £44,485 would be met until arrangements were fully implemented in respect of the one stop shop/call centres, etc.

AGREED:
THAT the future use of the Post Office and Paypoint cash collection arrangements be approved from 1st July, 2001, to replace cash collection in Area Housing Offices on the basis that the remaining Housing Services are maintained in all existing locations within the City until the implementation of One Stop Shops, with Paypoint being implemented as soon as they can guarantee the processing of payment information within 3 days.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	8.
	Draft Contaminated Land Inspection Strategy

(Contact: J. Miller,

793 2143)
	A report of the Lead Members for Environmental and Development Services, was submitted in respect of the Draft Contaminated Land Inspection Strategy.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the Draft Contaminated Land Inspection Strategy be approved for the purpose of consultation; that, following consultation, the final Strategy be reported to Cabinet on 12th June, 2001; and that the issue of the resources for the implementation of the Strategy be considered.



	9.


	Declaration of Air Quality Management Area

(Contact: J. Miller,

793 2143)
	Councillor David Lancaster, Lead Member for Environmental Services, submitted a report in respect of the declaration of an Air Quality Management Area.

AGREED:   THAT, pursuant to section 83(1) of the Environmental Act 1995, an Air Quality Management Order be made for the City.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	10.
	Community Care Development Grants

(Contact: D. Siddique,

793 2323)
	Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report in respect of Community Care Development Grants.

AGREED:
(1) THAT Community Care Development Grants be approved, as follows:-

Organisation




Grant (£)
EIS ZIKNA
11,591

Henshaw's Society for Blind People
3,523

Little Hulton Community Visiting


Scheme (South)
4,038

Manchester Jewish Foundation
38,486

Salford CAB
75,492

Salford Link Project
61,712

Salford Women's Aid
6,395

Swinton & Worsley MENCAP
25,542

The Stroke Association
11,880

Contribution to Social Worker Post


(ex Headway)
12,300

250,959



(2) THAT a report be submitted to the Cabinet on the question of the figure in paragraph B2(a)(i) of Section 2 of the Scheme of Delegation (Grants to Voluntary Service Organisations) being increased to an amount above £500.

(THE DECISION IN (1) ABOVE IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APROVAL).



	11.
	Innovatory Partnership Grant

(Contact: D. Siddique,

793 2323)
	Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report in respect of an Innovatory Partnership Grant.

AGREED:
THAT an Innovatory Partnership Grant of £5,000 per year for two years be approved in respect of the Oakwood High Youth Club.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	12.
	Amendments to Standing Orders

(Contact: G.P. Chinn,

793 3003)
	Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report on  amendments to Standing Orders.

AGREED:
THAT the Council be recommended to amend Standing Orders, and Contractual Standing Orders for School Governing Bodies, as set out in the appendix to the report.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	13.
	Update on Special School

(Contact: M. Sykes,

793 3600)
	Councillor Ben Wallsworth, M.B.E., Lead Member for Development Services, and the Director of Development Services, reported on the current situation in respect of the planning application for a special school on the Bridgewater Hospital site, Eccles.

AGREED:
THAT the information be noted.



	-
	Site Visits
	AGREED:
THAT arrangements be made for the Cabinet periodically to visit sites in the City (e.g. quarterly).



	-
	Media Coverage

(Contact: I. Andrews,

793 3157)
	Discussion took place on media coverage in the City, with particular reference to a recent article in the Manchester Evening News concerning a Housing Services Directorate training seminar.



	-
	Staff Pay Negotiations, 2001

(Contact: M. Smith,

793 3500)
	The Director of Personnel Services submitted a letter dated 2nd April, 2001, from the National Employers' Organisation for Local Government Services, in respect of the 2001 pay negotiations.

AGREED:
THAT the Council adhere to the view that the pay settlement should not exceed a 3% increase; and that the National Employers' Organisation be informed accordingly.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).


http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/CBTM/CBTM100401.DOC

